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September 26, 2019

Present:  Chris Dufresne - Chair, Simon Jones, Ron Rzasa, John Pieper, Julianna Dodson, Norm VanCor – Selectman, Sitting in for Jeanny Aldrich
Absent:  Faith Mba
Guests:  Jeff Scott 

Meeting called to order:  5:04PM
Presiding:  Chris Dufresne

Secretary Report:  
Ron moved to accept the Aug 15 minutes as amended. Simon 2nd, motion was approved

Welcome:  Julianna Dodson to the Board

Old Business:
1. Website:  
a. Chris will assume the website ownership.  She will follow up with Antje on the necessary paperwork.
b.  John and Chris will learn how to change website features from Antje.
c. Chris will contact Bob Brockman to see about getting permission for John Newcomer’s pictures.
2. Business listings:  
a. The process of determining which commercial properties were still viable has been very frustrating and resulted in a dead end.  Thanks to Jeff Scott for completing his list.  
b. Testimonials from businesses may be a better promotional tool.  Julianna and Chris will approach several businesses personally to see why they chose Chesterfield.  Some of the businesses recommended were Ames Performance, United Natural Foods, J&J Discounts, GS Precision, Big Deal, & Riverside Grocery.
3. Old Home Days (OHD):  
a. The event went well with only positive responses.  Last year the EDC developed a hand-out survey that proved very useful.  It was recommended at next year’s OHD that another one be created and handed out.  
4. Marsh House:  A solution is in the works, and hopefully it will come to fruition soon.
5. New Business Packet:  John McKeon provided a flow chart on the steps a new business must take in order to establish itself in Chesterfield.  Norm suggested that the committee look at the new business packet that Keene has produced.  This would help in getting ideas on how to create one for Chesterfield.  Even though the steps will be different, it will help develop the concept of how to present the information.  Chris will follow up on this.  
a. Highlander Arms has been sold to Grower Outlet from Georgia.  By checking the Registry of Deeds, the new owners name and address can be found.  This could be a good opportunity to learn how to assist new owners with establishing their business.  




New Business:
1. Phil Shaw has consented to attend October meeting to discuss his meeting with Planning Board.  He did submit an outline of the meeting, which will be sent out to the Committee members.
2. Julianna brought up the question about Home-Based Business requirements in Chesterfield.  Norm suggested all members pick up the rules books for Zoning (Green) and Planning (Yellow).  They are free to town committee members.   These books should answer a lot of these questions.
3. Norm answered several questions about committee operations:
a. Agenda Clarification:  
i. There should be a Public Comment section at the beginning and end of the meeting. The Chairman determines who is permitted to speak. 
ii. Also, a Selectman’s Report should be added.  This is when one can ask the Selectman about the status of town projects, etc. 
b. Budget:  The committee was presented with a spread sheet of its expenses.  Creating a budget with line items was discussed.  Members were asked to send their budgetary thoughts to the secretary.  She will compile them.  At the next meeting, these will be discussed, and a budget created.  It is important that it be submitted to the Board of Selectmen (BOS) ASAP.
i. Protocol for submitting bills:  Send it to Chris, who as Chairman must review it.  Then, she will forward it to the town administrator for payment. 
c. EDC Charge:  The committee was finally presented with its directives.  A full slate is seven members including a Selectman who is a voting member.  An at-large member is someone who has specific knowledge on a subject which the committee finds valuable.  He/she is not a voting member.  An associate member would be a business member who can assist the committee in its duties.  He/she is a non-voting member.  All members (voting or non-voting) must be approved by the BOS.  All terms expire on Dec. 31st.  Elections should be held at the following January meeting. 
i. The Town’s Master Plan should guide the committee’s work.
4. Questions were raised about the NH Liquor Store’s “Made in NH” section.  Norm clarified that the State does not have to follow Chesterfield’s rules.  Anything they tell the town is out of courtesy.  That said, they have demonstrated a willingness to work with us. 
5. Simon asked Norm about the status of Spofford Hall.  The town and the owner’s attorneys are talking, but the property is tied up in very complicated estate issues. 
6. It was suggested that committee members attend the Mon. Oct 7th Planning meeting.  This is GS Precision consultation meeting.  It will be a good learning opportunity about business establishment procedures. 
7. EDC has been invited to attend the Wed. Oct. 23rd Broadband Ribbon Cutting Ceremony at Town Hall, 5:30 – 7PM.  State, Federal and local politicians will be there, along with the Press.  Light refreshments will be served.  

Motion to Adjourn was made by Ron and 2nd by Norm, 
Meeting adjourned at 6:46PM

Next Meeting Date:  October 17th 
          Town Office Meeting Room, 5pm

Respectfully submitted by,
Donna Roscoe, Secretary 
Sept. 27, 2019   
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